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Report on Overseas Travel: Hon Aupito William Sio

Portfolio Foreign Affairs

On 27 June 2022, Cabinet noted the report from Hon Aupito William Sio under CAB-22-SUB-0245
on his travel, from 1 to 4 June 2022, to Fiji to represent New Zealand at a Special Ministerial 
meeting relating to the United States Tuna Treaty.

Michael Webster
Secretary of the Cabinet
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Office of the Associate Minister of Foreign Affairs 

Chair, Cabinet 

Report on Overseas Travel: Hon Aupito William Sio 

I recommend that Cabinet note this report on my travel to Fiji on 1-4 June 2022 to 
attend a Special Ministerial meeting hosted by the Pacific Island Forum Fisheries 
Agency (FFA) and the Government of the Republic of Fiji. 

Report 

1 I attended the FFA Special Ministerial meeting in Nadi, Fiji on 2-3 June 2022, 
co-hosted by the Government of the Republic of Fiji and FFA. I was supported 
by officials from the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade. 

2 The purpose of the meeting was for the Ministers and officials of the Pacific 
Island Parties (PIPs) to the United States (US) Tuna Treaty (Treaty) to 
discuss the progress on the Treaty renegotiation and next steps. The Treaty is 
a key means of US engagement in the region, and provides a platform for 
broader cooperation in areas such as regional security, fisheries governance, 
and economic development opportunities. 

3 My attendance reinforced Aotearoa New Zealand’s close partnership with 
PIPs, 

. I advocated for continuation of a Treaty that 
supports Pacific regional solidarity, delivers economic benefits for PIPs and 
promotes positive US engagement. 

4 Prior to the ministerial meeting, I held informal discussions with Hon Semi 
Koroilavesau, the Forum Fisheries Committee (FFC) Ministerial Chair, and Dr 
Manu Tupou-Roosen, the FFA Director-General. These engagements were to 
reflect New Zealand’s support and commitment to achieving regional 
consensus in the meeting to follow, and were received positively. 
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Pacific Ministers continue to pursue US$60 million as a fair reflection of the value of 
the Treaty 

10 Following the meeting, the FFC Ministerial Chair wrote to Dr Monica Medina, 
the US Assistant Secretary for Oceans and International Environment and 
Scientific Affairs, inviting the US to meet with PIPs Ministers in Nadi before 30 
June 2022 with an aim to conclude negotiation on the economic assistance. 
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